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Ernest J. Kuhlwein, Jr., Director 
Dept. of Solid Waste Management 
129 Hooper Avenue 
P.O. Box 2191 
Toms River, NJ 08754-2191 
 
Dear Mr. Kuhlwein:  
 
On February 3, 2006 the Department of Environmental Protection’s Solid and Hazardous Waste 
Management received a request for an administrative action to modify recycling requirements of the 
Ocean County District Solid Waste Management Plan (County Plan). According to the provisions 
of the administrative action, recycling containers for bottles and cans shall be required at all public 
and private beaches wherever a trash container is provided for beach users, either on the beach or 
for beach users leaving all ocean, bay and lake beach areas. This requirement shall be implemented 
for all guarded beaches by Memorial Day of 2006. Unguarded beaches shall comply by Memorial 
Day of 2007.  
 
Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b) 6., modification of a recycling program may be considered for 
approval through the administrative action process. Therefore, this amendment is hereby approved 
as an administrative action pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(f). 
 
If you have any questions relative to this action, please contact Najwa N. Ali at (609) 984-9773 or 
email at Najwa.Ali@dep.state.nj.us. 
 
 
    
   Sincerely,  
 
 
 
   Guy Watson, Chief 
   Bureau of Recycling and Planning 


